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Easter!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Easter has been well and truly on its way the last couple of weeks, 

here at Slindon CofE Primary School. 

 

Thanks to a generous donation from One Stop and Miss Beaney, we 

were able to hold our Easter Egg raffle, with children winning a 

selection of different prizes. This supports us in raising vital funds for 

the school, so we can continue to enhance the education of young 

people in our care. 

 

Catkin Class have been creating an Easter garden, while Hazel have 

been creating cards related to Easter, focusing on the resurrection. In 

our collective worship, we have been looking at forgiveness and how 

this relates to the symbolism of Easter, such as chocolate eggs and 

hot cross buns. 

 

We have also culminated our term with our Easter Church service. We 

are very thankful to our school community for supporting us. 

 

Finally, from everyone at Slindon CofE Primary School, we wish you 

all a happy, joyful and relaxing Easter break. 

 

Thank you again for your continued support. 

 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
17/4-
19/4 

Chestnut Class residential 

19/4 Hazel Class in the forest 

23/4  Parent workshop around fears and 
worries. 

23/4 Messy Church 

23/4 Dance House - Pavilion Theatre, 
Worthing 

26/4 Hazel Class in the forest 

30/4 Parent workshop around fears and 
worries. 

3/5 Hazel Class in the forest 

3/5  Yr 5/6 Civil War Project 

7/5 Parent workshop around fears and 
worries. 

8/5 Catkin and Hazel class trip to 
Marwell Zoo 

10/5 Hazel Class in the forest 

13/05-
16/05 

KS2 SATs week 

17/05  PTA Cake Sale 

17/05 Forest School for Chestnut and 
Hazel 

21/05  Messy Church 

 
 

Forgiveness linked to kindness. 

We have been investigating the link between how we celebrate Easter 
now and their traditional meanings.  

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s happening in school?  
Marine STEM session 
On Wednesday, 20th March, Chestnut Class were lucky enough to have a STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Mathematics) workshop led by the Royal Navy as part of their outreach work to schools. 

The children were very excited to fly drones, code spheros and create electrical circuits through their hands. 
They spent the morning having the chance to ask questions, play with the gadgets and find out more about 
STEM and the careers it could take them into. 

In the village hall, the children were able to control some small drones and see if they could expertly fly them 
onto a mat. This was trickier than it looked as the children had to think of height, speed and control. The 
concentration of their faces was impressive. 

Next, the children had the chance to create their own electrical circuits, running currents through their hands 
and making circuits to fly saucers. Many felt a slight tingle in their hands, but enjoyed the opportunity to test 
out some of their scientific knowledge. 

The final activity was spheros, these are gyroscopic balls, which are controlled through an Ipad. This gave 
the children the chance to practice the coding they have been learning in class, as they made sure they 
could move their sphero around. 

Thank you to Frenchy and his team for the opportunity #royalnavystem. 

 

 

 
 

 

Hot Cross Bun 

The bun marks the end of the Christian 
season of Lent and different parts of the 
hot cross bun have a certain meaning, 
including the cross representing the 
crucifixion of Jesus, the spices inside 
signifying the spices used to embalm him 
at his burial and sometimes also orange 
peel to reflect the bitterness of his time 
on the cross 

Easter Eggs! 
 

The egg itself became a symbol of the 
Resurrection. Just as Jesus rose from 
the tomb, the egg symbolized new life 
emerging from the eggshell. 



  

Easter Garden in Catkins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catkins have been finding out about the true meaning of Easter in 
their RE work this half term. 

They spent one afternoon creating an Easter garden, which 
represents the crucifixion, burial and resurrection of Jesus.  

Jaxen was able to explain why there were three crosses, while Billy 
explained the significance of the cave, as the place in which Jesus 
was buried. 

The children also had a fantastic time, using the outdoor 
environment to find the elements of their Easter garden, before 
proudly displaying it in class. 

Upcoming PTA events

• Cake Sale – 17th May

• Break the Rules Day – Friday 24th May 

• Non – School Uniform for the summer fair – TBC.

• Summer Fair – 22nd June.

 Summer 2 Lollies 

 



  
 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

Thought-full Workshops 

Further to our letter about the Thought-full workshops for parents, here is a breakdown of each workshop. You 
do not need to attend them all and there will be opportunities for questions. 

Session Date Theme 

Session 1 23rd April The first session starts with understanding anxiety and 
introduces the biological function of anxiety. We also spend 
time getting to know each other, parents’ experiences with 

their children and what they would like to gain from the 
workshops. 

Session 2 30th April This session is one of two which focuses on supporting 
children with anxiety and worries. It explores what keeps 

anxiety going and the strategies that can be used to support 
children. 

Session 3 7th May This is the second session on supporting children with 
anxiety and worries. There will be further discussion of 

approaches to support an anxious child including use of 
language and the PACE approach (playfulness, acceptance, 

curiosity and empathy), including some ideas about how 
parents can incorporate these areas into their daily life. 

Session 4 14th May   In this session we introduce emotion coaching which is a 
step-by-step approach in helping children to learn about 

emotions and how to deal with them.  

 

Session 5 21st May  In the final session we look at encouraging resilience. We 
explore how we can support anxious children to build their 
resilience and grow into adults who can cope with life’s ups 
and downs. We bring the session to a close by reflecting on 

the workshops and next steps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and safety of 
the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 

• a child’s health or development is protected 

• children grow up with safe and effective care 

• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from harm. We take 
this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and professionals to protect all of our 
children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN EDUCATION 
document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900


  
 

 

Headlice 

Over the last few months, we have seen an increase in the number of headlice cases in the school. Please 
ensure you are checking your child’s hair regularly and treating any lice found. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that we are 
now strictly a ‘no nut’ school. 
Please ensure that the food 
you send into school for your 
child has no traces of nut 
products. 

A letter will be sent out 
separately with further details 
about our nut free policy. 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

  

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 


